
Works Notice • September 2023 

 
#20565429 

OFFICIAL 

Princes Highway Corridor Upgrade 
Roundabout Upgrades, Mount Gambier  
Heavy Vehicle Detour  
The Department for Infrastructure and Transport (the Department) is delivering infrastructure 
upgrades on the Princes Highway, from Tantanoola to the South Australian/Victorian border. The 
project forms part of the $190 million Princes Highway Corridor Upgrade program, which is jointly 
funded by the Australian and South Australian governments (80:20). 

As part of the program, the Department is upgrading four roundabouts on the Jubilee Highway West (Princes 
Highway) at O'Leary Road, Suttontown Road, Wehl Street North and Penola Road (Riddoch Highway) in the 
township of Mount Gambier. The works also include road pavement rehabilitation to improve safety and traffic 
efficiency along the Princes Highway. 

What to expect 
Works within the township of Mount Gambier will commence at the O’Leary Road roundabout, from Thursday, 
28 September 2023 with completion at this roundabout expected in mid-October 2023 (weather 
permitting). Works will be undertaken Monday to Saturday, between 7am and 5pm. Some work outside of these 
times may be required with advance notice provided. 

A detour for heavy vehicles will be in place via Wandilo Road, Pinehall Avenue and Riddoch 
Highway. This will remain in place for the duration of the works at this location. Please refer to map 
overleaf. 

Road users are asked to please plan ahead to allow extra travel time, and take extra care when workers are on 
site. Observe speed limits, lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  

Roundabout upgrades at the other locations will be undertaken progressively to minimise disruption to traffic. 
Community will be provided advance notice prior to works commencing at the other locations.  

We appreciate your cooperation and patience while these important works are undertaken.  

Further information  
If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please: 

• call 1300 794 880 
• email DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au or  
• visit dit.sa.gov.au/princes  

 
Yours sincerely,  
Princes Highway Corridor Upgrade Project Engagement Team

mailto:DIT.Engagement@sa.gov.au
http://www.dit.sa.gov.au/princes


Heavy Vehicle Detour Map – via Wandilo Road, Pinehall Avenue and Riddoch Highway, Mount Gambier 
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